

Harvest

Thank you to everyone that came to the Harvest festivals held at the end of last term and for the generous food contributions. The food collected was donated to Gloucester Food Bank.

Royal Visit

Some of our service family children had a once in a lifetime opportunity to see Her Majesty the Queen at Imjin Barracks during her recent visit to Gloucester. Emma Wood (year 6) and Holly Armstrong (year 3) accompanied Mrs Spendlove for a meet and greet with the Queen. A few other children were able to view from afar and support by lining the street to the Officers Mess and waving flags. Photos of the visit can be seen on the school website.

Parking

We politely request that parents do not mount the kerb when parking as this is a danger to pedestrians who use the pavements as walkways. Parking is available in the temporary car park to the side of the school. Please think about the safety of others and use the parking provided.

Dogs

For the safety of others, dogs are not allowed on school premises and we ask that they are not tied to the school railings. Thank you for your cooperation in advance.

Breakfast Club

Are you interested in a Breakfast Club for your child? If so, please pop in and complete the questionnaire at the school office. We are currently assessing levels of interest.

Carol Concert

The Christmas carol concert is taking place on Wednesday 9th December at 5pm. A crèche will be provided free of charge. The school choir will be singing a selection of Christmas songs and the infant Glee club will be contributing too. Please come along and join in the festive spirit. Tickets are not required.

Daylight Theatre

On Friday 11th December the children will have the opportunity to watch a traditional pantomime. The Daylight Theatre Company bring the action to the school and the children always thoroughly enjoy it. The show this year is Jack and the Beanstalk. A slip will go out nearer the time for voluntary contributions to enable the show to happen each year.

KS1 Nativity

The Nativity this year is called 'Hey Ewe'. Due to our growing numbers and fantastic parental support, there will be three performances this year. The performances will take place on Tuesday 15th, Wednesday 16th and Thursday 17th December, all at 9am in the main hall. Younger children/siblings are welcome for the Tuesday performance but on the Wednesday and Thursday, younger children will need to attend the crèche which will be provided free of charge.

As we did last year, we will send out a ticket pre-order form on Wednesday 18th November, to be returned to school at the latest by Wednesday 25th November. Tickets will then be available for collection from the office from Tuesday 1st December. Please note that due to space, tickets are restricted to 2 per family. If any tickets remain after 1st December, they will be allocated on a first-come, first-serve basis.

End of Term Good News Assemblies

End of term Good News Assemblies – Parents are welcome to attend	
Thursday 17 th December	2pm –Reception and Hunts Grove
Friday 18 th December	9am – KS1 (Years 1 & 2)
	2pm – KS2 (Years 3 – 6)

<u>Last day of term - Friday 18th December</u>

First day of term - Tuesday 5th January 2016